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1. This Errata Sheet includes revisions to the referenced Environmental Assessment 

(EA) dated December 2016.  A Finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI) on the 
subject EA was signed by the Commander, Baltimore District, on 6 February 2017, 
and the Commander, Pittsburg District on 8 February 2017.  These documents 
determined that the proposed action would not have significant impacts on the 
quality of the human environment.  This Errata Sheet addresses a specific 
clarification to measures to be taken to avoid and minimize impacts to recreation 
uses at Raystown Lake.   None of the information provided in the Errata Sheet 
results in a significant change to the environmental conditions, impacts, or the 
project activity.  The clarifications in this Errata Sheet were identified as the result of 
internal review, are not implemented to address a regulatory requirement, and no 
public comments were submitted during the Public Comment period.  

 
2. Section 3.7 Recreational Uses – Page 128 – Paragraph 4 – Line 2: The 

following text should be deleted: “from April 1st.”  In place of, the following text 
should be added to ensure appropriate measures are taken so the Project 
impacts to recreational uses are minimal: “from mid-May.”  See highlighted 
changes and updated text below on Page 128: 

 
“Per USACE’s request, SPLP will also implement timing restrictions 
on tree clearing as well as on construction to avoid the busy 
recreational season (summer) at USACE owned/administered 
properties. These timing restrictions include avoiding construction 
from April 1st from Mid-May to after Labor Day weekend (end of 
August), or after the end of October, as USACE specifically 
assigned to certain areas of the property at Raystown Lake, to 
ensure that potential Project impacts to recreational uses are 
minimal. SPLP also proposes to use the HDD construction method 
at major waterbody crossings to avoid recreational impacts on 
USACE properties. Furthermore, SPLP will HDD underneath Ridge 
Camp at Raystown Lake, and at the Bush Recreational Camp Area 
at Loyalhanna Lake to minimize/avoid potential Project impacts to 
recreational uses.” 

 



 
 
3. Section 3.8 Aesthetics – Page 130 – Paragraph 2 – Line 1: The following text 

should be deleted: “April 1st through after Labor Day weekend, including tree 
clearing” and replaced with the following: “Mid-May through after Labor Day 
weekend.” 

 
“SPLP has planned Project construction to occur outside of the 
busy summer season (i.e., April 1st through after Labor Day 
weekend, including tree clearing Mid-May through after Labor Day 
weekend) in response to a USACE request. Furthermore, SPLP 
has proposed to HDD through areas near campsites and heavily 
used recreational areas to reduce surface disturbance to the extent 
feasible. Therefore, minimal visual impacts are anticipated to high 
visibility areas at Loyalhanna Lake and Raystown Lake.” 
 
 

4. Point of contact regarding this EA Errata Sheet: Mr. Michael Schuster, 
CENAB-PL. 

 
 
 

 
 
 


